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	FRVPC Meeting 

Secretary Minutes - APPROVED
Submitted by: Lisa A. Schroeder
Date: May 1, 2013
Time:  6:30 pm

Location: Freeman Residence, 87 Otis, Barrington Hills, IL

	

	Meeting called by:
	Judy Freeman
	Type of meeting:
	May 2013

Board Meeting

	Submitted By: Lisa Schroeder  *Those highlighted attended

	Attendees:

Member Sponsors

Susan Ahern

  Judy Freeman
 Ingrid Pavilanis

Amy Barrett 

  Tedd Gagen

 Regina Sabatini

Laura Clarke

   Leah Collister Lazarri

 Lisa Schroeder
Stuart Clarke

   Vicki Kelly

 Dawn Stavropoulos

Maria Stowe
   Jackie Knoop

 Kristen Thorson

Shawn Comstock

   Fred McMorris

 Jeff Tovar

Stephanie Doubek

   Barb McMorris

 Mike Zachar

Lauren Foos

   Nancy Mesic

 Kathy Zachar

Members

Joseph Ahern

Pam Domanski 
Terry Freeman
Peter Lazzari
Sherry Rowlett

Kim Tovar
Scott Barrett

Bill Domanski
Tracy Gilman
Tina McMorris
Jeff Rowlett

Jim Wischmeyer
Tracy Hodgson-Beam
Chris Doubek
Michael Gilman
Michael McMorris
Tom Sabatini

Lisa Zinck
Ed Beam

Gayle Heiring
Lisa Halloran
Joanne Mulvey
Steve Schroeder

John Zinck
Maggie Bogue
Gary Eberhart
Lisa Hamiel
Robert Mulvey
Josefina Soto

Ross Bogue
Megan Mosier
Richard Hamiel
Edie O’Brien
Inocencio Soto

Tim Buckley
Christina Fetzer
Alicia Kalinich
Monica Prettyman
Mike Stavropoulos

Erin Cotter
Chad Fetzer
Kyle Kalinich
Michael Prettyman
Andy Thorson

 Oliver Cotter
Doug Foos
Dennis Kelly
Jennifer Rousseau
 Melissa Timberlake
Greg Fern
Rick Vines
Steve Knoop
Jacques Rousseau
 James Timberlake



	Judy Freeman called meeting to order at 6:30 pm:

Review and Approve Minutes

The February 18, 2013 minutes were distributed for approval via email and at the meeting. Vicki motioned for approval, Jackie seconded, and the minutes were approved by voice vote.
Vicki agreed give Lisa access to the Weebly website to post the Club’s meeting minutes.
Mini Event Update

Vicki gave a summary of the volunteers and their positions.  She noted that initially entries were low, but, over the last two days the Club’s entries were back on track with prior years. 
Horse Trials Update

Judy noted Lauren Foos had been recruiting volunteers for Horse Trials.  Judy offered to prepare a spreadsheet with the members name and duties.  
Judy next discussed the possibility of having a Club sponsored wagon filled with apples and carrots at Horse Trials, with the purpose of soliciting voluntary donations. After discussion, Vicki planned to ask Megan Mosier if her children would be interested in walking with the cart for such purposes. Vicki will also ask a local grocery store to donate the apples and carrots.
May 4 Event – Pony Club  
Jackie discussed the possibility of the Club having a table at the Barrington Children’s Charities (“BCC”) Kentucky Derby Party on May 4. After discussion, the Board agreed to ask the BCC for permission to place a table at the event, including Club: posters, flyers, press kits and a silent auction item (4 VIP Tent Tickets w/parking passes to the 2013 Horse Trials). The proceeds of the silent auction will benefit the BCC.  Jackie agreed to provide and set up the table at the event. 
IRS Issue

Judy informed the Board that the IRS had reversed the $1,900 penalty assessed in connection with Club’s 2010 and 2011 federal tax filings. Judy hired a new accountant, resulting in reduced the fees of $300.  Additionally, Judy noted that the Club’s 2012 federal tax filings were filed on time.
Payment for Upper Level Tests

Judy explained that online credit card payment is the only method for members to register for upper level testing on the USPC registration website.  As background, the Club pays partial fees for upper level testing. Due to restrictions on reimbursements to members, if a member registered and paid in full online, the Club would not be allowed to reimburse the member for the additional amount covered by the Club.  Discussion ensued and Judy and Maria agreed to determine how members could pay for the testing without this issue.  Maria suggested that the Club could pay for the entries with a Club credit card and the member would reimburse the Club (rather than the Club reimbursing the member).   

Payment for Rallies

Judy noted that the Club pays for half of the fees incurred for rallies. With the recent submission of rally entries, Maria agreed to send those members attending rallies the amount owed to the Club.
Audit Committee Suggestions for Treasurer

Judy and Maria reviewed the Audit Committee suggestions for the Club’s Treasurer.   They included:
· Checks not in numerical order – Going forward, checks will be kept numerically.
· Additional categories for quick books needed – The categories are included.
· Adequate insurance for the Club’s inventory? – Maria will connect with Tracy Beam, currently in charge of insurance matters, to determine if there are any improvements necessary.  
· D&O insurance necessary? – Maria will ask Tracy Beam about the necessity for D&O insurance for the Board, other than Judy (as DC, Judy receives coverage from USPC).
Financial Reporting
Judy discussed the current approach to report the Club’s budget to Sponsors. In the Club’s current approach, the DC provides annually, for sponsor approval, a summary report of the Club’s budget. The Treasurer will provide and recommend a detailed budget (rather than summary) to the Board for approval. After discussion, the Board agreed to continue the approach described above.
Nominating Committee Selection

Judy discussed the annual selection of a Nominating Committee. She noted three-to-five Club members are selected to determine the Club’s: DC, Joint DCs, Secretary and Treasurer for the following year.  After discussion, the Board selected Jennifer, Nancy and Lauren. Judy agreed to ask these individuals are willing to serve on this year’s Nominating Committee.  If so, Judy will schedule a Sponsor meeting to recommend approval of the new Nominating Committee.  
Allison Springer Clinic

Judy reported that she had received interest from 20 members to attend the June 13-14 Allison Springer Clinic.  After discussion, the Board agreed to set an entry deadline (to be determined by Judy).  Parents will be asked to assist with necessary duties at the Clinic. Parents not in attendance will be asked to provide food or such other items as may be determined.
Dressage Clinic Possibilities
Judy noted that over the last couple years, she had loaned Tracy Pollina, at Old Barrington Farm, dressage equipment for Clinics. As a result of the Club’s generosity, this year, two half price entries will be offered to Club members for a future Jan Ebeling Clinic.  Judy will offer the entries to the members that have already signed up for upper level testing.  If more than two members express interest, Judy will have a blind draw to determine the two entries. The Board agreed on this approach.

Horse Masters

Maria discussed the status of the Horse Masters program.  She noted that due to the Club’s full schedule, the matter will be revisited after Horse Trials.  
50th Anniversary Banner

Judy asked the Board if the Club’s 50th Anniversary Banner should be framed. She noted the Banner will be on display (unframed) at upcoming events this year.  The Board decided to revisit the possibility of framing the Banner at a later time.
Capital Committee

Judy noted that the Capital Committee met to discuss potential capital investments necessary to reduce the Club’s yearly spend on stabling of approximately $25K per year.  Judy noted this initiative is long term and continued to discuss possible options, such as the overall costs of owning versus leasing stalls.  The Capital Committee will report their progress at an upcoming Sponsor meeting.    
Recruit New Members or Not

Lisa explained that while in attendance at the USPC annual meeting, the USPC expressed a need to drive membership, due to declining U.S. membership totals.  Judy noted that the Club is currently full and a membership drive is not necessary at this time.  Maria noted the potential for new members once Horse Masters is established.
New Business

Drill Team. Maria noted she had been considering the possibility of organizing a Club drill team. She planned to solicit member’s interest by email shortly.
Land Conservation. Judy expressed the importance of the Club’s exposure to and participation in Barrington Hills area’s conservation efforts.  She stressed the importance the members’ education in land conservation matters in the Barrington Hills area, noting members will be future residents here.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:00 p.m. - Motion to adjourn made by Judy, seconded by Vicki.
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